Staff Senate Meeting

Memorial Student Affairs Building, Sisler Room
October 15, 2013, 10:30 a.m.
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Jon Watts, Megan Fryda, Mitch O’Neill,







Diana Jones, Scott Fransk, Dusty Newton 
Office




Paula Fuestman, Stacy Darveau, Lori Skarka


Service


   
Kimberley Orcutt, Don Wellensiek

Ex-Officio



Cheryl Bressington 
Absent:
Service



Tammy Dietz  
Guests: 





Ismael Torres, Health Education Coordinator
I. President Dusty Newton called the meeting to order at 10:32 a.m.  Newton welcomed Ismael Torres, Health Education Coordinator as our guest speaker.
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Lori Skarka
III. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  Orcutt/O’Neill - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – The September minutes were approved electronically.  
V. Treasurer’s Report – Paula Fuestman
Monthly Treasurer’s Report – As of September 16, 2013 the remaining balance for both accounts is $3446.69 YTD.  Motion:  Watts/Jones – Unanimous approval.  
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website – Lori Skarka 
Correspondence-none received.  
Skarka continues to prepare the website for the move to the Cascade Server.  A concern of the committee is the changes to the recommended amount of information that should be placed on the webpage.  For more guidance Thane Webb, Web Developer, will be invited to speak to the committee.  Since the Faculty Senate shares the same concern, Staff Senate will delay making decisions regarding webpage content until the Faculty Senate decides their course of action.  Also of concern is where historical information such as records of previous minutes and awards should be officially stored if it is decided the web page is not the proper location. The Committee believes Staff Senate documents should be readily available to interested parties at any time and it’s important to retain the history of the Staff Senate. Current information will be moved to a flash drive for storage in the Staff Senate files stored in Founder’s Hall.  Skarka also suggested creating a guide on how to format content on the web page so the information remains consistent and uniform each year even as outgoing member’s terms expire and are replaced by new Senators.
VII. Committee Status Update-Diana Jones
Recognition Committee – Jones reported Joni Weed has notified her the Staff Senate display case in the Nebraskan Student Union is near completion.  
Professional Development –Jones noted Dee Ellington reported Todd Gottula, Director of News and Internal Communications, is currently seeking suggestions for interest stories about the UNK community. 

Due to Mary Daake’s and Jone’s terms expiring on the Professional Conduct Committee-Motion: O’Neill/Newton-Unanimous approval to nominate Fransk and Watts as replacements.  Voting by silent ballot confirmed their nomination.
Bressington reported a Senator is needed on the Drills and Exercise Committee of the Emergency Operations Team.  Motion: Watts/Fransk-Unanimous approval of the nomination of O’Neill to serve on the committee.

VIII.  Goal Setting for 2013-2014
A.  By-Law review – Jones has volunteered to assist Bressington with the by-law review which will begin soon.

B.  Retooling Employee Service Award – Bressington reports she is currently preparing drafts for consideration by the committees.  O’Neill suggested evaluating the selection process for the SAFE award with the goal of assuring the selection committee is diverse enough to consider nominees from all departments. 
C.  UNK Smoking policy
Torres presented a PowerPoint presentation of his proposal to create a healthy, tobacco-free environment on the UNK campus.  Torres reports of 690 students polled on campus, 73% were in favor of a tobacco-free campus and 27% disagreed.  Torres learned during his research there are multiple reasons for a tobacco-free environment.  He found students prefer a tobacco-free environment which emphasizes the health of everyone on campus.  Additional questions asked of students included their preference in living in smoke-free housing and living in a tobacco-free environment.  Statistics show 68% of UNK students have never smoked and 82% have never used smokeless tobacco.  Torres reports he is also researching what UNK peer institutions have done in this area.  He noted the biggest issue is the debate on restricting individual freedom.  Torres is currently working on a booklet to distribute during the campaign to inform the UNK community on the subject with forums planned in late January with Tobacco-Free Campus expert Ty Peterson.  Pending administrative approval, Torres’s goal is implementation of the policy in January 2015.
IX. Announcements/Area Updates –Skarka reported she has received an inquiry regarding the policy of stipends being paid to faculty members by organizations outside of UNK they represent.  The employee’s concern was being assigned additional work beyond his/her job description by the faculty member but not receiving compensation for it.  Bressington recommended the employee contact Human Resources for guidance.  She also suggested all UNK employees to attend the forum on Conflict of Interest.  
Skarka was also asked to inquire about the dress code for employees.  The employee suggested a more uniformed look for the college.  Bressington noted a campus wide dress code is not in place and the policy is set at the department level.  Several committee members commented on the negative impression of UNK given by some employees lacking in professional dress as well as departments permitting employees to dress less than casually as a standard.  
Wellensiek asked for clarification on the directive to wear the new UNK pins. His concern was if they are safe to wear due to the type of work done in the Facilities Department.  Bressington requested employees with questions regarding the directive or issue of safety to contact her office.
Wellensiek noted many employees were unaware of the discounts for employees and asked how the Staff Senate might play a part in getting more information to employees.  Discussion included offering the information in the ASSIST program, directing employees to HR and their webpage which lists the benefits, and increased communication within the departments.

X. Adjournment – Motion: O’Neill/Jones– Unanimous approval.  Meeting adjourned at 11:58am.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, November 19, 2013 at 10:30 a.m. 
Sandhills Room, Nebraskan Student Union
